

PRESIDENT'S NOTE

Residents, it is very pleasing to know that we now have a strong voice to represent our area in matters of community concern. This has only been possible by your unanimous support for the Residents' Association at the meeting on 29th March. I thank you for this.

Our Residents' Association has now been formed and the first committee meeting was held on 20th April. Much internal, inaugural business was carried out and we have already submitted to the Council a list of matters which need urgent attention in our area. Fund raising moves are also under consideration.

There is not a great deal to report at this stage but we will be keeping you informed through the Newsletter.

Thank you for your interest and we look forward to your continued support.

YOUR COMMITTEE MEMBERS

BRYCE HARVEY - President

BARRY DUNCAN - Vice Presidents

BOB VERIER - Secretary

ANNETTE POTTER - Treasurer

MICHELLE deQUINCEY - Publicity Officer

NEIL BUCHANAN
RICK CUTHBERTSON
RICHARDSON HAMLYN HARRIS
DAWSON SMITH
JILL CALVERT
NOELA FOXCROFT
RAY LEONARD
TRISH SMITH

LOGO COMPETITION

He Kids, Mums & Dads, Grandmas & Grandpas and all those who can hold a pen.

We need a <u>LOGO</u> for our South Arm Peninsular Residents' Association. Something that you feel depicts our local area.

You don't have to be an artist - just have a good idea. One that YOU think symbolises South Arm Peninsular.

Put it down in paper and enter the competition. Entry boxes will be located at the OPOSSUM BAY and SOUTH ARM stores.

There will be a prize for the winning entry and a special prize for the best entry from a student of the South Arm Primary School.

CLOSING DATE 1st JUNE

START THINKING ABOUT IT NOW. HAVE A GO!

SUBSCRIPTION FEE

Yes. It's \$1.00 per member to join the Association.
Membership is open to all residents 12 years and above.
Have a say in the future of your area. We hope to see every resident registered so that YOUR Association has a strong and powerful voice.
THIS CAN ONLY BE ACHIEVED WITH YOUR SUPPORT.

Subscription fees can be paid the the South Arm and Opossum Bay stores.

DON'T FORGET - PAY NOW!

SURVEY

A survey is being compiled so the Association can have actual figures and future requirements for our area. This information is only in the "helpful" nature and not compulsory - but hopefully you will participate so we can have the facts we need to lobby with.

We thank you in anticipation.

"FUN" RAISING

The South Arm peninsular is known for its community spirit and its family based interests. We hope to make every fund raising event a FUN based activity. The community is what it is all about. SO LET'S GET CRACKING! Good ideas, assistance, time, money, effort - we don't mind.

Let's roll up our sleeves and enjoy ourselves while we work together to get our Community Centre going.

NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING

MONDAY 8th MAY

7.30 pm

R.S.L. CLUB

Members of the Association are welcome.